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| have not made any reportable political donations in the previous
two years.

I object to this proposed development as a resident living in Avon
Road in Pymble.

The school is planning to increase classroom number from existing
12 to 16 for Year 5 and 6 plus a new ELC facility with capacity of
90.

The proposed development will put salt on wound for local residents
who need to get out/to home during the already terrible traffic in the
rush hour for school drop off and pick up.

The school keeps telling the residents that the school is not
seeking to increase the school population (e.g. the previous EIS in
2012 and this current EIS).

In reality, the total school population has increased from 2420 in
2012 to 2659 in 2021 and this is not the end.

The current EIS states the school has determined a maximum
enrolment of 2650 students plus at least 400 staff, which is more
than 3000 in totality.

The school should fix the traffic issue rather than avoid it.

v





